
 

  

Pasadena Hills Owners 
Association, Inc. 
 

October 13, 2021 

Dear Mr. County Administrator,  

 

On behalf of the 42 property owners who make up the Pasadena Hills Homeowners Association, Inc., we request the 

removal of the raised intersection at Walden Road and Pasadena Dive. 

We were very disappointed when we learned we had been excluded from the process of adding traffic calming 

devices. The Leon County Board of County Commissioners Policy No. 21-1, Traffic Calming Program, governs this 

process, including program eligibility. Within this policy, Section 2, subsections A. and B., #8 states “If the area has 

an active Homeowner’s Association (HOA), the HOA must provide a letter endorsing the installation of traffic 

calming features.” Our homeowner’s association includes three properties abutting Walden Road (Lot 1, Lot 41, and 

Lot 42). Our HOA did not provide a letter endorsing the installation of any traffic calming features to Leon County. 

The County did not follow its policy and that is unacceptable. 

Once the raised intersection was installed, the residents of our neighborhood tried having open minds; however, 

now that we have had to endure this driving in and out of our neighborhood every day for the past four months, we 

as a homeowner’s association must vocalize our displeasure. We have received continuous complaints from 

numerous residents since June and we can no longer stay quiet.  

We support the rights of Walden Road residents to request traffic calming, but we will not forfeit our right to be 

included in discussions, processes and decisions that affect our neighborhood. Nor should the County Commission 

approve policy in February 2021 and fail to follow that policy four month later in June 2021. 

Because of the facts stated above, we request the removal of the raised intersection at Walden Road and Pasadena 

Drive.  

 
Thank you, 
 
Pasadena Hill Homeowners Association  
Larry James – Board President 
1110 Lompoc Court 
Tallahassee, Florida 32317 
phoa32317@gmail.com 


